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August Newsletter 
Marching Upward… 

 
 

Come, we that love the Lord, and let our joys be known, 
What a joy it is to report that we received more than $7,000 with our plea for funding for our 
new college bound graduates. We had enough donated to fund all six for one term. All but four 
students will continue to need funds for the next three terms. We are praying for God’s grace 
and mercy. All six scholarship students are off to college this week. We wish them traveling 
mercies, God’s blessing, and much joy.  
Speaking of college students, Living Hope is proud to announce the fact that thirty-one of our 
seventy-some high school graduates are now enrolled in college or trade school. Is this a 
miracle or what? God’s mercy is given through your hands.  
 
Join in a song of sweet accord, 
We recently received an unexpected, generous donation towards the construction of the 
Healing Hut, our future building project. This building will house six convalescent beds, a 
conference room, and space for mission teams to stay. Our newly received donation will cover 
almost half of the expense to design and build this wonderful addition to our campus. It will 
probably be the most attractive and multi-functional building at Living Hope. We can’t thank 
this anonymous donor enough! When Marilyn visits in October, she will be bringing the 
architect sketches of what the Healing Hut will look like. We will publish the drawings as soon 
as we get them. 



 
 
And thus surround the throne, 
Next summer, one of our graduating seniors, Ivan Chetembe, will be coming to West Virginia 
and speaking at churches and West Virginia Annual Conference. This young man is an excellent 
preacher, a fine song leader, and can lead us in fervent prayer and rejoicing. I don’t know that I 
can remember a time when a Methodist student from an African Conference has spoken at our 
Conference. What a privilege this will be for Living Hope and Ivan. Please make plans to attend 
next year’s Conference and if you would like Ivan to speak to your Charge, please be making 
arrangements and contacting Helen. He’ll be here the whole month of June 2017. What a 
joyful spiritual experience this will be!  
 
Children of the heavenly King, may speak their joys abroad, 
Please keep a constant eye on our Facebook page, if you use Facebook, we update it almost 
every week with the latest news of things going on at Living Hope. Also, keep a constant check 
on our website, livinghopehighschool.org There you’ll find our stories about history and 
miracles at Living Hope, which are posted every month. Our newest video is on the home page, 
take a look and see what our students do each day at Living Hope.  
 
The hill of Zion yields a thousand sacred sweets, 
Marilyn will be back in West Virginia beginning on September 28th. 
Oct. 2nd Sunday – Woodland Fairview Charge in Morgantown with Rev. Audria Thomason at 
10:00am  
Oct. 7th Friday – Church Women United at Petersburg Presbyterian at 11:30am, luncheon 
provided 
Oct. 7th – Christian Academy in Keyser at First United Methodist at 6:00pm 
Oct. 8th Saturday – “   “ 
Oct. 9th Sunday – Avery United Methodist with Pastor Jenny Williams in Morgantown at 8:30am 
& 11:00am  
Oct. 12th Wednesday – Main Street Supper Club at Main Street United Methodist Petersburg at 
5:30pm 



Oct. 16th Sunday – Mt. Sharon Free Methodists & Congregational Mission Church in Fairmont 
Oct. 21st Friday – State UMW Fall Meeting in Bridgeport at 6:30pm at Bridgeport United 
Methodist 
Oct. 23rd Sunday – Aurora United Methodist with Pastor Cheryl George at 11:00am 
Oct. 27th Thursday – Planning Meeting with Bishop Sandra Steiner-Ball at Chapel Hill UMC in 
Buckhannon at 4:00pm 
 
We’re marching to Zion, beautiful, beautiful Zion; 
The final touches were put on the Science Building by our hard working students and graduates 
during break, in August. The Form Two room has a new floor, new plaster and a new 
blackboard. The Science Building has glass windows, and a new terrazzo floor. Our wooden 
storage cabinets are being built right now. We expect students to move in and use this new 
facility in the month of September. As soon as we get the drawings of the new Healing Hut, we 
will include them in the next newsletter. Letters from students just came in and will be sent out 
next week.  
 

 
New Form Two floor.           New Form Two blackboard. 

 
New plaster in Form Two room.        Students working on construction during break. 
 
Joys Abound, In Christ, Helen 
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